February 16, 1946 Mr. Thomas E. Ryther, Manager University of Kansas Press Dear Mickey: Thank you for your good letter. We will keep on doing business with you at the same old standard. This last "jinx" letter has impressed me with one thing very definitely and that is that it shall make us more careful over here to read and reread every bit of copy before it starts from this office and when your copy comes. over. Eternal vigilance will be the watch word. With kind regards, I am Sincerely,

FCA:MF

Director of Physical Education,

Varsity Basketball Coach.